PPCMA Update  11-10-07
Dear PPCMA Members:


Infrastructure Committee (11/09/07)


The committee, chaired by Dick Drake, first reviewed the status of five of its projects now underway:

1. Recommendation to the Board of the Long Range Programmed Maintenance Plan.  This plan consists of a series of overlays and seal coats for the roads of Pecan over a twenty year period.  It is intended as a guide to assist the Board and management in their annual budget preparation.  The overall plan will be reviewed annually and updated based on the deflections and visual inspections the committee will be doing at least once per year.  It was noted by Marv Jensen that this plan should go to Michael and Mitch, and not the Board, so that they include it in their budgeting process.


2. Recommendation to the Board regarding a change in the committee duties.  This pertains to the annual review of the roads and the road deflection survey as being added to the committee responsibilities.  No decision was reached on this item, and it will likely be discussed at the next meeting.

3. Procedures for measuring and documenting road deflections.  This procedure will be reviewed again by the committee at their next meeting.

4. Recommendation to the Board on a change to the Rules and Regulations for Drainage Easements.  The committee has been working on language for a Rules and Regulations addition to Section 9.  Basically, all members are reminded that they are responsible for keeping the drainage easements clear so as to not block the water flow.  Some discussion of adding "fines" and an appeal process to this was also discussed.  The committee will again entertain this item at their next meeting.

5. Report on the review of the Alan Plummer Drainage Study.  Committee member Josh Rosenfeld has thoroughly reviewed the study which was supplemental to the Wallace Group Drainage Plan.  Josh reported that currently there are no problems which need to be addressed.  This could change with growth or additional construction in portions of the Association. The report may be viewed by using the link below:

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/2003_Drainage_Study__Allen_Plummer_.pdf

PPOA Operations Manager Mitch Tyra then briefed the committee on three active PPOA projects:

1. Road striping – This project should conclude the week of 11/13/07.

2. Installation of "new" traffic signs – There was considerable discussion of the method and procedure for the contractor who has started the work.  Several committee members commented about how the signs were simply removed and left laying on the roadside, leaving no signal to drivers.  Mitch assured the committee that the signs would be reinstalled within 24 hours of removal. The sign project is expected to be ongoing for about three weeks. 

(This 24 hour time period has already been exceeded in many instances. No mention was made as to the cost of this project. It is also noteworthy that in many instances, some poles now have "new" street signs of two different sizes. Also, the marker between the Back Gate and Circle which depicts a diagram of the roadway names is printed in such small letters that a driver virtually has to stop on Wedgefield to be able to even read the sign. You can't miss it, it looks sort of like the indian symbol on the New Mexico State flag!)

PPCMA again urges everyone to drive defensively with extreme caution during this "signage renovation project."

3. Road Shoulders - Mitch noted considerable difficulty in ascertaining what areas needed shoulder work and in obtaining bids for that work.  The committee, which had previously divided the entire Plantation into observational areas for each committee member, agreed to assist Mitch in determining what particular areas need shoulder road edge work.  Mitch explained that he anticipates doing this work “in house”. 

Mitch was asked why the short wire cable extension needed at the north east end of the current Front Gate barrier had not been installed as previously promised, to prevent cars from bypassing the gate . Mitch explained that his staff had installed a post in concrete, but Anthony’s Foreman removed it the next day.  Another solution to this hole in Pecan’s Security will have to be determined.

Josh Rosenfeld will be stepping down as Vice Chairman of the committee.  Dick Drake notified the committee that Gene Brinker had agreed to step in as Vice Chairman.

The meeting adjourned.

Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"

Thank you,

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen

John Gehring

Steve Haines

Ray Stallings

Dan White
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